ABOUT THE HILLS

Meet the candidates

The Georgetown Area Ratepayers Association offers you a prime chance to evaluate candidates in this year's municipal election next Tuesday night at Georgetown District High School. Following a 7 to 7:45 p.m. ratepayers' meeting in the caletorium, the candidates for mayor and all vacant Wards 2, 3 and 4 council, school board and hydro commission scats will assemble at 8 p.m. to state their views and answer questions. There is no admission charge.

Hallowe'en skate

Just because Hallowe'en comes early this year doesn't mean you should put your costume away Sunday (Oct, 31). The Kinsmen Club of Georgetown is sponsoring a Hallowe'en Skate Sunday at the Georgetown Memorial Arena on Mill Street, and there'll be prizes for the wildest outfits. The Kinsmen, who'll also provide music for the occasion, will be looking for the best all-round family costuming, the best original costume, the scariest and the funniest costumes. It all happens from 2:30 to 3:50 p.m. and there's no admission charge if you're wearing a costume. Everyone's welcome.

Rebekah bazaar

Georgetown's Rebekahs Order holds its annual bazoar this Saturday starting at 10 a.m. at the Oddfellows Hall on Wesleyan Street in Georgetown, Eveyone is welcome; there'll be bargains galore.

St. John's anniversary

It's St. John's United Church's 143rd anniversary this Sunday. Everyone's invited to attend the Sunday service featuring former St. John's minister Rev. Hallett Llewellyn, Rev. Llewellyn, who served from September, 1976, to June, 1980, will be speaking at 11 a.m. He's currently a minister at Leaside United Church In Toronto. Following the service will be a free luncheon reception.

Lecture on lungs

There'll be a free lecture on lung, asthma and allergy problems this Saturday at Georgetown-District High School. Invited by the Halton Lung Association, Dr. Roger Haddon of Burlington's Joseph Brant Hospital will speak in Room 139 at 10 a.m. Those interested in attending are advised to enter the school by the pool side doors.

Reward offered

Town staff are preparing a bylaw stipulating a reward of up to \$1,000 for information leading to the arrest and conviction of vandals responsible for damage recently at the Acton's Fairview Cemetery. Meanwhile, the general committee has asked the clerk's and the engineering departments to report on what security systems can be installed at the cemetery to prevent more vandalism. Among the deterrents suggested are additional lighting, gates, fencing and employing a security service.



SHIP SHAPE

HOMECLEANING SERVICE

- Professional cleaning ladies
- Bonded & Insured
- Providing our own supplies vacuum cleaner & transportation

Vacuuming . Dusting Thorough Cleaning Kitchen . Bathrooms

Reasonable Weekly or Bi-Monthly Rates

FOR MORE INFORMATION CALL 457-9337

Citizens can curb crime: Roy

Continued from page 1 budget-making process, Mr. McMurtry said its lack of representation hasn't become a problem.

"Nobody has been able to demonstrate to me that to switch this balance (of members) will make a difference," he said. "In discussing this Issue with members of council I don't know when this has become a problem."

Asked to comment on whether or not the recent explosion at Toronto's Lltton Systems plant (the company is manufacturing a guidance system for

missile) indicates an upsurge of terrorism in Canada, Mr. McMurtry said Canadians cannot feel forever protected from this sort of politically-oriented violent crime.

CAN'T ASSUME

"It's a distressing event, certainly in our country," he said. "But we can't assume to be indefinitely immune to this type of activity. There is no indication that this means a new era in Canada."

He commented that police in Canada have not been complacent and forces are well-informed about America's nuclear Cruise terrorism nationally and



ROY McMURTRY

internationally. Citizens should get more involved with fighting an-

other form of costly crime - vandalism - Mr. Mc-Murtry said, noting that he has received several resolutions from provincial municipalities decrying the problem's increase.

Although it's unlikely that government funding will be available to help support groups like Neighborhood Watch (already active in parts of Georgetown), citizen involvement in fighting vandalism and theft is important, he agreed.

Applauding what he termed "information gathering" groups like Neighborhood Watch, Mr.

McMurtry was cautious about supporting anticrime groups like the Guardian Angels. Based in New York, the Angels patrol city parks and sub-

REDBERETS

(Trained in hand-tohand combat and trademarked by their red berets, the Angels have established chapters in other U.S. cities and recently recruited members in Windsor and Toronto).

Mr. McMurtry was also asked to comment on how the country's new Charter of Rights will affect the judicial system. While he said he expects some backlog in the courts as the Charter is tested by plaintiffs and defendants alike, "it's a challenge this province is prepared to meet".

"The administration of justice is a cornerstone of free society," Mr. McMurtry said, adding that he supports the concept of the Charter.

But how the province will deal with the federal government's proposed Youth Offenders Act may be another question. Provincial governments are concerned about the costs they will incurr administering the new bill dealing with juvenile delinquents and Maritime premiers have asked that passage of the Act be delayed until the cost issue is settled.

"The federal government has been very vague as to just what it is prepared to do," Mr. Mc-Murtry said.



EARLY CHRISTMAS CHEER

Thanks to, a generous contribution from Park Thermal employees, Georgetown and District Memorial Hospital will be able to purchase a special indo-tracheat digital thermometer. The employees Monday, donated their Christmas Party fund of \$1,000, saying they prefer to see the money spent in the community during the current economic doldrums. Photographed above are Bruce Roberts, Ken Hughes, John Malthy, GDMH administrator Fred Morris, Park president Brian Reld, Tim Reidpath, Susan Lee, Jim Cooper, Mike Cannon, Martin Irvine and Ron Oakley.

(Herald photo)



SPONSORED BY:

KINSMEN CLUB of

Georgetown

(A 25th Anniversary project)

*50 OFF WHEN YOU PURCHASE BOTH Preserv-A-Rust-Rebel and Shine Rustproofing STEAM & DRY CLEANING INTERIORS ASSOCIATED DEALER ·UPHOLSTERY QUARD CHRIS BYDEVAATE ·VINYL ROOF RESTORATION **BAME DAY** .PIN-STRIPING SERVICE .TOUCH-UP PAINT . SPLASH GUAROS 10% DISCOUNT FOR SENIOR CITIZENS BUN ROOFS -SOUND PROOFING PROTECTION "Your Complete Car Care Specialists" TOTAL APPEARANCE CENTER FOR FREE ESTIMATE, CALL OR DROP IN AT 71 MOUNTAINVIEW RD. N., GEORGETOWN

(AT ARMSTRONG AVE.)

FREE PICKUP & DELIVERY

877-6136

VISA